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	Office of the Advocate General
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Victoria Quay
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Date:   17/05/2013


Dear [REDACTED]
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST
Thank you for your FOI request received on 08 May 2013 where you requested:
“Please could I be sent:

1. Full details of how many departmental staff have been issued with Blackberries or other phones in each of the past three financial years.

2. Full details of how many departmental staff have been issued with Ipads or other tablet-style devices in each of the past three financial years.

3. How many of these Blackberries or other phones have been reported as lost or stolen in each of the past three years.

4. How many of these Ipads or other tablet-style devices have been report as lost or stolen in each of the past three years.

5. How many staff have been disciplined, suspended or dismissed for inappropriate computer use in each of the past three years”.

I am writing to tell you that the Office of the Advocate General has now completed its search for information and I will answer your questions in the order you have asked them.

1. 2010/11 – 13

2011/12 – 16


2012/13 - 16
2. Up until April 2013 ipads and other tablet devices were not approved for use by our IT system.
3. 2010/11 – No mobile phones or Blackberrys were lost or stolen

2011/12 -  1 Blackberry handset was lost *

2012/13 – No mobile phones or Blackberrys were lost or stolen

* The BlackBerry was password protected and 5 incorrect attempts to enter a password wipes all information held on it. Also, an immediate bar was placed on it and the SIM card was subsequently cancelled, thus ensuring no information could be obtained from the device.  There was no breach of security.

4. Up until April 2013 ipads and other tablet devices were not approved for use by our IT system.

5. The Office of the Advocate General does not hold this information. OAG does not employ staff directly.  All staff are assigned to the office on a secondment type arrangement, principally from the Scottish Government or the Ministry of Justice, who remain the employers.  Consequently, it is the parent bodies (employers) who are responsible for recording details of discipline, suspension or dismissal.   

 If you are dissatisfied with the treatment of your request, you can ask OAG to conduct an internal review of its decision.  The internal review will be conducted by someone other than the person who took the initial decision.  Requests for internal review should be addressed to the Information Officer, Office of the Solicitor to the Advocate General, Victoria Quay, Edinburgh, EH6 6QQ. 

If you remain dissatisfied with how your request has been handled by OAG following its internal review, you can complain to the Information Commissioner's Office.  Details of the complaints procedure can be found here - http://www.ico.gov.uk/complaints/freedom_of_information.aspx or by writing to Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

[REDACTED]

